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As there was no General Debate in the June Session, this is our first opportunity to welcome the report from the Office of the High Commissioner dealing with the legal and policy framework to uphold human rights in the context of conscientious objection to military service 
 which was presented to that Session.

We would also like to take this opportunity to draw attention to the updated compilation of “International Standards on Conscientious Objection to Military Service” published by the Quaker United Nations Office,
 also in June

Among the recommendations in the High Commissioner’s report, are that access to the right should not  be conditional on further implementing laws, that States should accept declarations of conscientious objection as valid without enquiry, and that they should consider removing compulsory alternative service for individuals exempted from military service.   Adopting  these  would avoid some of the most common departures from the international standards.

Of particular current relevance is the reminder that the right  is applicable to all forms of military service, including voluntary service and service in reserve forces, and in all contexts, including in situations of armed conflict and during mobilisation.   Russia and Ukraine, please note.

Which, brings us to the recommendation that States should respect and protect the rights of conscientious objectors arriving from third countries.  No-one should face refoulement to a country in which they face enlistment against  their will into an armed conflict.

�	 A/HRC/57/39


�	 Available at https://quno.org/resource/2024/6/international-standards-conscientious-objection-military-service-2024





